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Celeste (Girard) Bowman: After nearly 6 years as Nursing Director at a LTC facility in Whitney, I have accepted a Director's position at a beautiful new facility in Fort Worth. Thus, Ron and I will be moving back to the Dallas-Fort Worth area again. We will become "weekenders" at the resort where our home is located, and live in a townhouse in the big city M-F. Ron is nearing his opportunity to write the state boards for his Administrator's license and will work up there as well. We're on the 5 year plan for retirement!
My mom is doing well, but my dad is on the decline with a number of health issues. Ron's mom is ailing as well. We've been fortunate to have them all this time and have monthly visited all of our parents. Our 3 children and 5 grandkids are all well. The best to everyone in the Class of '64!
Reggie (Fetty) Buresh: No dinosaur digs scheduled so far this summer...yippee! I'm about done with dino-digging. It's been fun and very interesting but after awhile all the bones start to blend together. Bob works as a volunteer in the Paleo Lab at the Science Museum and is one of their resident experts now. He's even co-authored a couple of articles in the professional literature and enjoys it immensely. He's volunteering in the Body Worlds' exhibit all summer, too. If any of you live in the Twin Cities' area, be sure to see this. These are the plastinated bodies in various poses...really interesting. Anyway, he's been retired for 3 years now and as they say, busier than ever. 
I continue to enjoy my job as Librarian / Webmaster at Mahtomedi High School so plan to work indefinitely. I could retire with a full pension in 2 more years but if my health continues to be good, why not do something that I love. I must admit that the summer vacation makes it ideal. If I had to work year-round it might not be as appealing. This is an excellent school: small size, wealthy community, strong parental support, great kids and staff. I'd be crazy to give it up at this stage since I feel like I worked in the trenches for so many years to arrive at a top spot. But we know to "never say never;" anything can happen. Had my 2nd hip replaced just a year ago. Both legs are even now and titanium is an amazing product! Am also glad we have only 2 hips.
I was instrumental (bad pun) in starting a new orchestra in this area: The Wildwood Symphony Orchestra. We had a pretty good first-season and have already recruited enough members to double in size this Fall. I'm playing cello in it and am the Manager. That means I handle the publicity, order the music, maintain the website, etc. We have a few students playing with us but it's mainly adults. Our director is a cellist from Bulgaria who teaches at St. Thomas. No one can understand him unless he's speaking in musical terminology (mostly Italian). Fortunately, music is an international language! He's great fun and that's the whole point, have fun making music. I still play piccolo in the band and flute with the quartet and cello in a string ensemble. We managed to play a Haydn symphony and some good Mozart pieces, some Schubert..."real music," as they say. 
But our big news is that Tony and Suzy presented us with a grandson! Trenton Jackson Bullock was born on June 10th, the day after school was done and his actual due-date. 8 1/2 lbs, 23 in. I was very proud of Suzy, she handled things very well and let Julie and me be in the room with her. What an experience! Mom, dad, baby and the grandparents are doing well. Chad and Julie are already volunteering to baby-sit when grandma and grandpa can't. 
We're celebrating our 40th wedding anniversary in July. The girls and their spouses are hosting a party for us with friends and family. They told us to "just show up" so it's kind of nice to not have to do any work for a change. 
We hope everyone is in good health and enjoying various stages of life. Thank you all so much for staying in touch; I enjoy the quick emails and phone calls a great deal. Put 2009 on your calendars! Danny Berens is in charge, as I recall. That said, maybe the previous committee members better be on deck to help out. My love to you all; you're the best class ever!
Tom and Rosemary (Hurley) Buske: It has been a busy year for us. We sold our house in November and are in the process of building a new place south of Fort Worth.
We continue to work on our golf games as we have been unable to perfect them. We are headed to Maui on the 16th of June to celebrate our anniversary.
I'm still at HP and Rosemary is running her business and participating in community leadership programs. We plan to visit Rochester in the Fall to catch up with family activities. We hope everyone is doing well. 
Nick Carter: I am sorry I missed the 2005 class reunion. The good news is I am invited to LHS Class of 1966 reunion this summer. I guess being on the reunion committee does not guarantee input as to the date and time of the reunion get-together.
Mary (Maass) Christ: Happy 60th birthday to everyone! It's hard to believe we are turning 60. I feel as young as ever, although at times my body has to remind me to slow down. I'm still working part-time as an RN in the mother/baby unit. We travel to Idaho often to see our three precious grandchildren, ages 5, 3 1/2, and 8 months. We exercise on a regular basis and are very active in our church. God continues to bless us in many ways and we are eternally grateful for all He does. He is an awesome God!! Have a great year and may God bless you all.
Trudi (Saam) Claxton: It hardly seems possible that here it is June and half the year is gone already. I hope everyone’s past year was happy and uneventful. I was home in July last year and had a great time seeing the family. In August, a nurse friend of mine from work and I went to Charleston, SC. We stayed 6 days and took in all the sites including the Citadel, Fort Sumpter, which is where the Civil War began. We also took a tour of an old plantation and it was very interesting and went around the entire grounds. We rented a car and took a side trip to Savannah. I really loved it. However, it was very hot and humid and had no AC in the bus. We nearly died and would hurry to get in a store with AC. We bought some unique souvenirs. Betty bought more than me. She has a grandson so she bought a lot for him. We also tried the foods that were noted for the area. We took a walking tour by night in which we went to several places that were considered to have lingering spirits. The tour guide told us the story behind each site we visited. I went home over Mother’s Day to see my mother as my sister said she was not doing well. Was not eating. When I saw the nurse at the nursing home she said she was doing better. I think it is just the food (institutional). It was very nice to be home for Mother’s Day, and my great-niece’s birthday on May 12. Kate turned 2 and she had a party. She is so adorable. Looks like a Saam, red hair and blue eyes like my dad. It was great to spend time with the girls as kids grow up so fast. At times I wished I lived closer to see them all more often. In July Olivia and I are going on a cruise for 10 days to the Baltic area. That includes Copenhagen, Stockholm, Helsinki, Estonia, St. Petersburg and Berlin. Olivia is of Russian descent; thus, she wished to see St. Petersburg. We are very excited about going. This is Olivia’s first cruise and my third. We leave July 21st and return August 2nd. I am working hard to earn extra spending money as it is expensive there now. I am happy to say Nick finally found a good job and he likes it. It is with the Parks Dept. and it has good benefits. I do hope it lasts. My final news is I bought a new car, actually a pre-owned Lexus which I have wanted for awhile but could not afford. So Nick found this one on a lot up near us. I was hesitant to buy it as I didn’t want a car payment but hope to pay it off prior to my retirement in a few years. In concluding, I wish to say I hope everyone has a great summer and to drive safe. God bless y’all.  
Steve Cronin: Happy 60th Birthday to everyone. YIKES! Remember growing up and looking at your grandparents? Here we are! Who increased the incline on my treadmill without my permission?
It's a 97 degree day Memorial Day weekend and everyone is doing fine at the moment. I attended a wedding this weekend (yep, dressed up and perspiring) and I saw my Rochester Cronin cousin's which is always a treat. I mention this because we can all relate to getting together with relatives we've known since birth, don't see often enough, while we sit in the pew watching them pass by like a movie of your life, the family resemblances rippling through the generations. You can't explain the joy of those moments to a 25 year old. But us 60 years olds, we know what it means and we love being there watching the scenes unfold. Hey, I still have kids in college! What's with that? Spencer, 27, has finished the first year of his Master's in Natural Resources at CO State University. He travels to various sites in the U.S. experimenting with soil that seems impossible for growing grass and he gets it to grow. Go, boy. Patrick, 24 works for Target Corporation, and lives in Mpls. He's a good friend I get to see everyday.
Denise is in  her 21st year of teaching art, at Hale Elementary-K4, near Lake Nokomis, in Mpls School District. Bless the art teachers. You know what I mean. I like what I do and I've been successful at it but no sale I have ever made can equal the look on a child's face when they discover that place where the dynamics of their body, mind, and soul can become a creation they can share with the world.
I am in my 17th year at Adobe Corp. We announced our acquisition of Macromedia last year and this past January we began the year as one company. My Educational Sales team doubled and our territories divided.  In our fifth month we're seeing some attrition, the stock is down, but I'm still buying as much as I can. I foresee good times and much cool technology.
Lourdes Class of '64--you're cool, you're classy, and though I can't find my camera lens cover I just had in my hand a second ago I still remember your faces like it was yesterday. You're in my movie and it's just intermission. Go get some popcorn (or a giant dill pickle at the Chateau!), come back, and let's see what happens next.
Steve Cronin
Jeanne (Tobin) Franck: Turning 60 this year was not fun but my husband helped ease my pain with a trip to Las Vegas and to see Celine Dion in person. She puts on a fantastic show and I enjoyed seeing all the new hotels in Vegas. Since Jerry has retired (3 years) we have taken a big trip the last 3 years mainly doing our Genealogy. We have been to Norway, Ireland and this summer Germany. We also love spending time with our three grandchildren: Alicia 16, Zach 6 and Samantha 4. 
Bob Frie: I am working. I have a satisfying law practice. All my friends are retiring. John and I don't have to work. Our Uncle Fred died and left us each $5 million. I work because I love my work. John retired because he likes investing and gardening. We have lunch twice a week at a topless bar and talk about all the good times at Lourdes. Like, going out at lunch to warm the car up so it would start at 3 p.m. during the winter. We especially enjoyed the pep rallies with Joe Mayer: "We're gonna win this one for sure!" 
Actually, all of the above is manure, but I can't think of anything new to write. We love reading about your lives.
John and Marg (Bantley) Frie: Marg and I just celebrated our 38th Anniversary (like many of you). I wonder how many of our classmates that married LHS classmates are still married to each other? It has been a terrific 38 years and we are looking for many more. I hope all the Twins from our class are well: Marilyn and Maureen,  Dave and Denny and Bob and I. This past year has been a challenging year for us. Last May 2005, I found out that my cancer had returned. I was cancer free for almost 7 years. We decided on 7 weeks of external radiation last summer and it  
worked. So far no cancer. The radiation side effects have been an experience and I haven't gone back to work. Marg tells me it is time to enjoy our life now.  The experience sure got us into a reality check real quick and helps prioritize what is really important in our life. Marg is working at the same clinic as the lead Phone Triage Nurse. We are hoping to do some traveling and take time to enjoy family and the good friends we have. Bob and Candy are living close by and we enjoy getting together with them on a regular basis. Our daughters also live in Denver area, so we get to see them without having to travel across the country.
It doesn't sound right, that all of us are hitting 60 this year. I always thought that was for old people. The memories of LHS school days and friends and experiences and dreams seem like only a few years ago, not almost 4 decades. I am sure everyone still looks the same, just like me, ya. We enjoy reading everyone's news in our Class of '64 Newsletter. Thanks Reggie for keeping this going all these years. We appreciate it! We wish everyone continued success and good health. If you every travel to Colorado please call us. We would love to see you. Our email is mjfrie@mac.com Take Care. John and Marg Frie
Pat (Towey) Gibbons:  Wish I had something startling to write, but things here are about the same. John (completely retired) and I (still working part-time) are fine. Oliver's still in San Francisco, is gainfully employed and doing well. We are thankful for our good health and happiness. I had a wonderful visit with Barb & Jon Hrabe and Suzy Conway in January in Des Moines. Thanks, as always, Reggie!

Mary Frances (Griffin) Gillich: Greetings Regina and Fellow Classmates of 1964. Another year all to quickly has passed us by. My family continues to keep me busy. Between babysitting the Grandchildren to Dr.'s appts. Who said "As you get OLDER (60!) things slow down." Perhaps that is what keeps us going. This year we lost a Dear Cousin and Uncle to cancer. I pray that someday they will find a cure. May God Bless You All.      Sincerely, Mary Fran
Elaine )Carroll) Grassle: What a blessed year! We had grandbaby #13 in June of 2005. In January 2006 we celebrated 40 years of marriage. Our 4 children are married with families of their own which they are all raising in the love and admonition of the Lord. Several of our grandchildren have accepted Jesus as their Lord and Savior and now the Lord is seeing fit in His divine plan to make us great-grandparents in September. With Jesus as my Savior and all this as well, life is blessed! These are indeed riches beyond measure!!
Mary Jane (Sibley) Hass: We have another wedding this year….my youngest daughter, Jessica and her finance, Jeremy Ondler will tie the knot on Oct 14th.  This is actually my parent’s 65th wedding anniversary and will be a tribute to them as well.  My mother passed away 6 years ago this summer, but is still here in our hearts.  My father is doing pretty well….broke his hip (2nd hip, just different side this time) and has been recuperating at sister Julie’s house since November.  Typical of him, he would like to get back into his own home as soon as possible.  He will be 86 yrs old this summer.  My oldest daughter, Kristen, is teaching at a small parochial school in Michigan….Our Lady of Loretto…and it has been quite an experience for her, after 5 years with the public school system.  We are hoping to get them back to Minnesota within the next year or two.  My son, Patrick, just started a new career with HOARD, a Client Management Referral System,  just started in Rochester.  Quite a change from his two previous positions, Asst. Mgr at a grocery store and Loan Officer at the IBM Credit Union, but he really likes it.  My two grandsons continue to make our lives even more special as they grow and get involved in more things.  Donnie continues to take the winters off and fish as much as possible, which tends to make his summers tolerable as Superintendent of the Doyle Conner Company.  He’s finding that it takes him a bit longer each year to get back into the working mode, but is looking at 5 more years in the concrete business.  I am still working 32 hrs a week at Seasons' Hospice and enjoy it very much, albeit tough at times, the rewards outweigh the negatives by far.   I see several of our classmates here and there in Rochester and we try to keep up on each other’s busy lives. On my BIG birthday this year, my family threw a huge surprise party and invited ELVIS to serenade me and was it fun!!  It made turning 60 a little easier!!  I hope everyone is having a good year and will be thinking about our next reunion and plan on being there.  We do always have such a good time and it is fun to see old high school, and in some cases, grade school friends, and see what they have been up to for the last 40+ years.   Thank you again, Regina, for making this newsletter continue to happen each year!!
Jay Higgins: Retirement, when did we ever find time for work? Peg and I both retired about the first of the year, me Dec. 17, Peg Jan. 27. We spent “Speed Week” at Daytona, camping in turn one and taking in all the races. WOW! is about the best way to describe it, we had a great time and met some wonderful people. After Daytona we spent a few days in Haines City Fl. with Peg’s cousin catching the biggest Crappies I’ve ever seen. We also had a great visit from Tony Smith, Dave and Pam’s son, and met his two daughters, great kids. After our time in Florida we headed to Shallotte NC for 6+ weeks with our son and his family. Grandma and Grandpa were able to spend a little time spoiling our 4 new grand kids. What a great experience, Brian has a campground adjacent to his back yard. Our travel trailer was setup less then 6 feet to the entrance to his back yard, needless to say we had company almost constantly. It was great. I also got to be part of a very memorable event. While we were there, our 5th and oldest grandchild passed her drivers permit test, so grandpa got to go driving with her on her first trip. A very memorable moment for both of us, but for different reasons I’m sure. We headed home in mid April, wishing the kids lived closer so we could spend more time with them. We just returned last week from Indiana where we attended a reunion of the Army unit I served with when I was in Germany. Peg spent over 2 years over there with me so it was a reunion for both of us. This was the first ever, and put together on short notice, and it was fantastic. Brought back a lot of great memories, and a desire to do it again. (The reunion that is.) It also gave us a chance to go through old pictures, boxes of letters and other memorabilia. Now I know why I saved it, and wish I would have saved more.
Some how I was able to squeeze in a couple of Spring Turkey hunts, with my son in North Carolina, with Dave Smith here in Minnesota, and a hunt in Wisconsin. We only talk about the Wisconsin hunt. We have a few short trips planned for the summer with the travel trailer, and are planning our annual fall Wyoming trip. This year we can actually stay as long as we want, and the weather permits. If you are in Rochester, give us a call. The coffee will be done by the time you get out to the house.
Dave Holmes: I've been retired for about a year and a half, and have been so busy, I don't know how I found the time to work when I did.  Fishing out of Cape May has been good as has the motorcycling.  We did Sturgis and then on to Yellowstone and Glacier last summer and spent some time in Arizona during the winter.  Ted Rieple even invited me out to Colorado to ride ...  in January!    He can come fishing here in February!   Fran and Rufus (the dog) are great companions and I do see my 3 children (Do you still call them children when they're in their 20's & 30's?) and a regular basis.  No grand kids yet, but Chris and Amy have twins in the hopper. I hope that all is well with you and the rest of the class of '64.  Take care and God bless.

JoAnn (Beyer) Lawler: I am doing well.  I will be hitting the big 60 in November.  I have had the travel bug the past year  including trips to California, India,  Mexico and the Black Hills. My daughter Mara was working in the New Delhi area of India last November and December so I had an opportunity to visit. I spent a lot of time with native people. They are very friendly and escorted me every where, including Midnight Mass on Christmas Eve. I also had a nice visit with Sherrie Fisher while in California. My daughters are taking me to New York City for my BIG birthday.  I still enjoy my job as an advocate working with individuals with developmental disabilities and their families. I will probably be 
working until they tell me to leave.  I wish all of our class the best.  
Diane (Nesler) Miller: Just had a very enjoyable lunch with Reggie, Janie, and Mary Lou.  I always look forward to reading the newsletter from my classmates - seems we are all in different phases of our lives but still at the same phase (being 60).  It really is hard to believe we all will be celebrating our 60th BD - some have had surprise guests at their party (right Janie!).
Just a quiet but busy year, nothing major as far as travel, did visit Joe who lives in Steamboat Springs, CO in March.  Not being a skier anymore, I think I like CO in the non-snow season!  My two grandsons just spent a few days here at "Grandma Camp" while my daughter Julie and her husband had a mini-vacation.  They live in Chicago so it is a real treat me to have them visit us. Grandchildren are just awesome.  We have two family weddings this summer so all the children will be with us twice over the summer - usually this only happens at Christmas so lucky  me!  I just had my 30th anniversary at Mayo Clinic and plan to be here a couple more years at least as Ryan will be a senior at the U of M this fall.  It's getting close - if anyone needs to hire an actuary, he will need a job come June 07.  
Everyone take care and hope to see you all at the next reunion.  
Dave Nigon: All is going well with me.  My health and life are both starting to stabilize after a fairly challenging year.  A year ago February, Caroll and I had a serious car accident.  The good news is that Caroll was not injured.  The bad news is that the accident caused me to have a series of strokes.  After a year of therapy and some very attentive care by Dr. Ron Vessey I am normalizing, and beginning to do many of the things that I could do before the accident.  I have some limitations, but have learned how to cope with most of them.  I am finishing up my 38th year at Totino-Grace, and am preparing to leave for Italy again this June to work for Hamline School of Law as a site director for thirty second year law students from around the country.  They spend six weeks studying with 30 European law students at the University of Rome.
Caroll and I are enjoying our 5 grandchildren, soon to be 6, and life is good!  We have pretty much decided not to take any day for granted.  While I have not been very diligent about getting news to you I really enjoy reading about what is going on with the class of 64!!
My Best,
Dave Nigon
Sharon (Sadler) Olson: The Olsons are doing well and busy as ever.  Doug and I are still employed in our "after retirement" jobs.  I have accepted a 50% teaching job for next year.  This past year I took 6 classes to certify me to teach academically gifted kids.  Next school year, I will be teaching 8th graders algebra and geometry. Last Nov. we purchased 5 acres of land in the Raleigh area to build our retirement home. So far we have put in a road and cleared land for a pole barn ( to house our "toys" and Doug's workroom ) Doug has been busy solving the water flow problem to the pond.  Tropical storm, Alberto, sure showed him how the water ran!  It has been a challenge and lots of work, but will be great once it is done.  In two days we will head out to the Midwest to meet up with my sister and husband.  We are "camping" in a 5th wheel toy hauler. ( trailer with garage )  My sister's husband has two large motorcycles and we plan to tour S. D., Wy., Mt. and end up in Co.  I have cousins in Mt. and a 99 year old uncle whom I am eager to see.  Life has its thrills!  Hope we all can enjoy the new decade of the 60's.  Take care of yourselves.  Sharon    
Joy (Hatch) O'Grosky: A good year! Nothing new. Buying a home in New Mexico. Bought a condo on St. Thomas Virgin Islands. Retirement is nearing. Really enjoying my grandsons. Hope all is well with everyone!
Bob Payne:  Many changes have occurred in the last year. We now have 7 grandchildren. My son Jim and Mary Lyke Zacker's daughter Danielle now has 4 children - 2 girls and 2 boys. They are in the process of moving from Florida to a wonderful new custom designed home in North Carolina. Mick and Mary Zacker will move there once she retires and Mary's other daughter and family will also move into adjacent lots.
My daughter and her three girls just moved from Eden Prairie MN to the Carlsbad area north of San Diego CA. She is working for my youngest son, Ben, who is now a partner in a rapidly growing software business that works for Direct TV. In November my mom who is now 93 moved from Madonna Towers to Philadelphia to live with my sister. These moves make it so I no longer have any members of my immediate family in Minnesota.
After 17 years with the combination of VLSI Technology Inc and then through acquisition Philips Semiconductors I was recruited into a new position as Chief Technology Officer in a $2B semiconductor company called LSI Logic. It is unbelievable to be allowed to make this change at age 60. This move allows me to cap off my career and prepare for retirement jobs once I turn age 66. For the last 7 years I have enjoyed the opportunity to work for a European company and in the end I managed a Worldwide applied research group that included teams in San Jose, Chicago, Atlanta, Southampton UK, Eindhoven NL, and Bangalore India. I really enjoyed that job and was spending half my time in Europe and had an apartment in Eindhoven near our Headquarters site. This was great fun but would have had me burning the candle at both ends and I am certain that it would have eventually had an impact on my health. The new position is located at corporate headquarters, which is here in San Jose. At the time of writing this I have only been in this new job for 4 weeks. Can you believe it we have a small team of engineers in Rochester MN and large team in Minneapolis and I just completed a business trip to each of the Minnesota sites. Murphy's Law would say that once all family moves away I would have business reasons to visit!!! Oh well - hope to retain this business excuse for the next class reunion. Kind Regards, Bob
Betts (Lyke) Potter: We're still having lots of fun with our grandbabies, Lucy 2 1/2 and Myles 9 1/2 months. They come to our house 5 days a week so they keep us busy. We will retire in September and head for warm country for the winter--the southern U.S. and Mexico and then base out of Southern France in April-October or so. We definitely need to see Ireland as Jerry and I are both Irish. Both of our children have been there but we haven't made it yet. Hope all is well with our classmates. Have a great year! Thanks, Reggie, for all of your work keeping us in touch!
Annie Riley: Well, this is the year of the big 60! It seems like just yesterday it was 50. Where does the time go?! After landscaping our backyard last summer, I'm keeping busy with gardening. It's like free therapy. Roy just turned 65 and will now be working only 2 days a week consulting with the company he used to own. I volunteer 1 day a week with the Mac-Groveland Seniors Program and Roy and I will be delivering Meals on Wheels. We also keep busy with our grandchildren and their activities -- between us, we have 10, ages 2-18. Other news: my youngest sister, Kath, who moved back to MN last year just bought a house in St. Paul. We went to the LHS get-together at O'Gara's in April and had a great time. The kids are fine and healthy -- Carl (40 in October) is still in Seattle, and Anne Marie in Robbinsdale and still teaching at Benilde-St. Margaret's. Our latest toy is a Prius. We took delivery in May, 10 months after ordering it. We really like the great mileage. Greetings to all. Our door is always open. Peace & Blessings!
Dave Rossman: While paging through an old photo album of my Mother, a certificate fell to the floor, a certificate for one grave site at the Calvary Cemetery in Rochester. So I took it along to Sunday Mass and asked the Pastor what it was good for. He said: "What a coincidence, Dave. Our Parish needs a new representative. The Cemetery Board meets next Saturday at St. John's; would you be our new representative?" Well, that was four years ago and now I serve as the President of the Cemetery Board. We are in the midst of a major expansion to obtain land for new gravesites and a columbarium. If you are familiar with the site, the expansion is to the east in an area that now has 6 homes with double-sized lots. If you and your family have parents or grandparents buried here at Calvary Cemetery, perhaps you could consider a monetary contribution to the expansion. Send it to me payable to Rochester Calvary Cemetery. It is a tax-deductible donation. I thank you all!  Dave Rossman
                                                                                  2304 23rd St. NW
                                                                                  Rochester MN 55901
Mary Jo (Kelly) Schneider: Greetings to all in the class of 1964.  I have thought long and hard about turning 60 years old and guess what - I can’t believe it either.  I do remember my mom and dad turning 60 and for them it was old.  Of course I was only 15 when they turned 60.
We just returned from a trip to Rochester and the Mayo Clinic (all is well).  Mayo is as always a fine tuned machine.  Rochester has changed so much it is difficult to believe I actually lived there.  We moved to Rochester in 1951.  Even our house at 813 doesn’t look the same.  I never thought I would see 813 without black shutters and white siding. 
As always I look forward to reading everyone’s updates of the last year.  My thoughts and prayers to everyone.  Life here continues.  We now have 11 grandchildren, Luke August Schneider born last fall.  The grandkids range in age from 21 – Luke.  The entire family will be here in July at different times.  That’s good for us to be able to regroup.  Remember I was an only child.  We still winter in Destin Florida and travel as necessary.
I applaud those who have sung the praises of our class, Regina and our time together.  It was the best of times.  If ever in our area the door is always open and a cold beer or whatever. Have a safe and fun summer.  The best ALWAYS.  Don’t forget the challenge for the Class of 1964 scholarship.  The info is on our website.
Love,  “Kel”  Mary Jo
Dave and Pam (Gronseth) Smith: Our granddaughters, Anna 8 1/2 and Abby 3, came from Florida and stayed with us from June 3 - July 9th. Our son Tony and his wife Meg went to Alaska for their 15th wedding anniversary. We had a ball with the girls, but we sure went to bed tired every night.
We had to put our old dog Gus to sleep in April, it was one of the saddest days of our lives. He was such great company.
Dave gave me a little scare during deer hunting. He started having some heart problems, again...but thank God for the Mayo Clinic. He is doing good now. I still love to garden. This year the garden's finally looking full and lush. My mom 81 and my dad 83 are still doing OK. I'm so lucky to have them in my life. Dave and I have become the lake monitors for our lake. It was more work than we ever imagined, but it's also fun to know what is going on with the health of the lake and to work with the DNR. We are still loving retirement. Six years for Dave and five for me. Hope all is well with all of you...God bless!
Geri (Wolters) Swenson: Not much has changed in our household. We were blessed with our 6th grandchild last August. Sage has been a joy from day one. We now have 2 granddaughters (10 months and 12 years) and 4 grandsons (two 9-year-olds, 13 and 15 years old). Dave and I are going to Ireland in June. My siblings and I presented our mother with a 3-week trip to Ireland for Christmas. We have about 25 people going. It should be a blast! Ireland will never be the same!! Hope everyone has had a wonderful year. Continued health and happiness to all.
Charley Till: It's true after 60 your sex life does go downhill. But it's not so bad. I live on the hill and my lady friend lives in the valley. Everything else is the same every year. Anything I sell goes down. Anything I buy goes up. Ain't American great!
John Van Cuyk: Everything is fine in ‘HOT’ Phoenix. Haven’t had much time for vacations lately. Although we are leaving for Chicago Wednesday 7/5 for much needed R & R. Having a  little Family Reunion. Actually we are going for 2 BIG events. My youngest grandson is being baptized (that makes 6), and my Dad will be 85 this July. 
We did go to Florida last October to play golf with our Cleveland friends. It’s funny how things work out these days. We have the money to travel, but our jobs keep us too busy to take the time off! Maybe Lila & I need to set our priorities NOW! Still selling textiles. Been a difficult year. But somehow I’ll pull this year out in the end. All the kids are doing fine. They’re all making more money than us. At least we’re not supporting them!!
Almost forgot 1 other “BIG’ event that took place this year for most of us already. I turned 60 in March. Had a nice party with both friends and family. That helped ease the pain. God has blessed me (and my family) with good health, and a mind that works most of the time. Looking forward to reading about everyone’s past year in the yearly report. May you all be healthy and happy for the next year. God bless our troops, and bring them home safely!!
Ron & Judy Vessey:  Ron and I are heading to Italy with Dave Nigon's wife, Caroll, on 07/15/06. We'll meet Dave who is already in Rome and spend one week with them in Rome and then a week in Tuscany.  This is the third summer that Dave has been a chaperone for Hamline Law students in Rome, and Ron and I were there with our kids at Christmas, 2004, so we are looking forward to seeing Italy together with them in the warm summer. 
Our tuition-paying days are over as our youngest, Alex, graduated from St. Thomas this May. He's still in the Cities for the summer, and Jonathan, our oldest is back from the Peace Corps and some traveling he did after the PC, so he's now job hunting, too. Rachel is in NY working at a Jesuit School there in Development, and Josh will begin working at the South Shore Hospital near Boston as a Hospitalist (full-time hospital doctor) in July. 
When we return from Italy, Ron and I hope to have some landscaping done which will include a back yard pond. We're at the age now where relaxing by a pond with a glass of wine at the end of the day sounds pretty nice! We still work together in his office in Minneapolis, and his after work joy is bike riding with friends, and mine is found in gardening and reading. Thanks, Regina, for keeping us all in touch.
Tom Webster: After making four moves in the last four years, Denise and I have settled in Santa Clara, Utah, a suburb of St. George. Beautiful scenery, great hiking and biking, close to Las Vegas, but the best part is that it's geographically ideal to visit one son who lives in Phoenix and our other son and his family in Colorado Springs. Speaking of family, we are now the proud grandparents of a 10 month old baby boy, Bradford, and we make frequent trips to Colorado to do our part in spoiling him. We truly enjoy our new role in life. Our very best to the Class of '64 and our thanks to Reggie for all she does to keep everyone in the loop.
